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Dates To 
Remember:

1/1/19 - New Years Day

1/7/19 - Classes resume

1/21/19 - Martin Luther King Day - 
NO CLASSES

1/31/19 - End of second quarter
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           Spotlight On:

Dear Lorna Byrne Families,

Welcome back!! We hope everyone had a restful and joyous holiday!

   I would like to let you all know that with this new year, the staff and I will 
be focusing on attendance, what I believe is the cornerstone of a good 
education. Students should not be absent more than five days per year. 
Simply put, kids cannot learn if they are not here. The research proves 
this. Please take a look at these statistics:

● A student who is five minutes late to school every day will miss 15 
hours of instruction during the school year. 

● It may take up to 5 years for a chronically absent kindergarten 
student to catch up to peers

● If a ninth grader misses only 5 days per semester, their chance of 
graduating is reduced by 25%

These facts are certainly eye-opening. That is why the staff and I are 
renewing our resolve to improve attendance here at LBMS. We want your 
students to succeed, and being at school every day is the beginning of that 
success. Of course, we realize absences are sometimes necessary, so 
here are a few tips for when an absence cannot be avoided:

● If your child has a doctors appointment, please request a note 
from the doctor...this will keep the absence from counting against 
the student.

● Bereavements and legal proceedings will not count against the 
student, but please notify us in these cases.

● If the student is going to miss school more than six days, please 
contact the office to make arrangements regarding your child's 
classwork.

We here at LBMS look forward to continuing this journey that is the 
2018-2019 school year, and I hope you will join me in making regular 
attendance a priority the rest of the way. As always, I thank you for letting 
us teach your children, and allowing us to be part of their lives. 

Here’s to a wonderful and productive 2019!!

                                                                       Mr. Polen

Fred Luvano

✓ OFFICE HOURS: 7:30 - 3:45
✓ MORNING HOMEWORK HELP: 7:45 - 8:30
✓ AFTER SCHOOL TUTORING: TUES & THURS

Lorna Byrne Middle School

Viking News

Our spotlight this 
month is on one of 
our awesome Life 
Skills assistants, 
Fred Luvano! He was 
born in Oakland, CA 
and grew up a little 
bit away in 
Pittsburgh, CA. He 
has been at LBMS for 
2 years, and 
absolutely loves 
it!! In his off 
time, he likes to 
cook, draw, and 
hike..especially 
around old historic 
towns. He would like 
to say “thank you to 
all the kids at LBMS 
for making everyday 
fun and exciting. I 
wouldn’t want to be 
anywhere else. Each 
and every one of you 
guys rock!!”
We think you rock 
too, Mr. Freddie!!!
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ParentVUE & StudentVUE 

ParentVUE and StudentVUE are websites that offer secure, 
private access to school and student information, 
including assignments, grades, attendance, school 
calendar and teacher contact details. In ParentVUE, you 
can see information for all of your students.

To create an account, navigate to:

www.threerivers.k12.or.us/parentportal

Please call the school first for your activation key!

InTouch
InTouch is used to send out 
important messages about 
school closures and school 
events. When you get an 
automated call from LBMS 
using this program, it is 
important to say “Hello” as this 
triggers the message to start. 
If you have voicemail, it will 
leave a message. Please 
listen to the message in its 
entirety, then call the school 
for any unanswered questions. 
If you have an email on file 
with LBMS, we often send 
emails as well. InTouch is also 
used for attendance calls. If 
your student has been marked 
absent in any class, the 
system will call you to make 
you aware of this absence. 
Please listen to the message 
in its entirety before calling the 
school

December Students of the Month

Make sure to check 
the Josephine County 
Library website to 
find all sorts of fun 
and educational 
events at: 

https://josephinelibrary.org
/branches/illinois-valley/

1/23 @NEW HOPE

1/28 @APPLEGATE

1/30 @RUCH

Emma Green, 5th         Logan Lindgren, 8th

Billy Holcombe, 5th

Kaitlyn White, 6th

Bryson Gilmore, 6th

Lyila Murphy, 7th

Hannibal Bohmker, 7th

Becca Macri, 8th

Tabor Braaten, 8th G
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LBMS Wrestling   
Schedule

1/22 @FLEMING

1/12 @MAC

1/29 @SCENIC

1/31 HOME

LBMS is excited to introduce our 

new Girl’s Basketball co-coaches 

for 2019...Amanda Crowl and lacy 

Kaberline! Mrs. Crowl is one of 

our 5th grade teachers, who brings 

a great love for sports and the 

kids to the table. Mrs. Kaberline 

coached both at Lorna Byrne and 

IVHS back in the daY...both are 

LBMS alumni, and they can’t wait 

to get started!!

“We are both excited beyond words 

to have the opportunity to work 

with these great student 

athletes...we hope to see all you 

families at the games, cheering us 

on!!!” 

Good Luck, Coaches!!!!

http://www.threerivers.k12.or.us/parentportal
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FROM THE 
OFFICE STAFF

Recently, we’ve been 
experiencing problems with 
students attending after-school 
basketball games without a parent 
or guardian.  There have been 
complaints from parents and 
guardians who do attend games, 
reporting that many students are 
using foul language, running 
about campus, or even leaving 
campus to go downtown during 
the games.  This is a safety issue 
for children whose parents and 
guardians are not attending 
games with them.

We can no longer allow students 
to attend games without a 
responsible parent or guardian.

Students are not allowed to 
remain on campus after school to 
wait for games - school ends at 
3:35 PM and our campus closes at 
3:45 PM.

Unless a student is attending 
After School Programs until 5:20 
pm, students are expected to 
leave campus and return again to  
the game with a parent or 
guardian who will act as the 
responsible party.  

Happy New Year! Winter is 

upon us, and unfortunately 

the book fines and 

replacement fees are as 

well. I have been sending 

home notices in the mail 

regarding students that are 

racking up the fines or lost 

books...if you have received 

one of these, and wish to 

discuss the matter, you can 

stop by the library M-F from 

8:00-3:35, or email me at 

jeffrey.jensen@threeriver
s.k12.or.us
                          -Mr. Jeff

Please read this 
important OBoB 
announcement:

As part of our 21st Century after 
school programs, we will be holding 
OBoB practices every monday, 
beginning january 14th!!! 
  This is an opportunity for our 
students who have committed to 
reading 7 or more books by January 
7th to go over and practice the quiz 
questions that will be used during 
our district battle…

  Speaking of our district battle, 
LBMS is proud to announce that we 
will be hosting the return of the 
Three Rivers OBoB District battle, to 
be held on Saturday, March 
2nd!!...We are very excited about this 
wonderful event coming to the 
Illinois Valley. If you are interested 
in volunteering your time to help us 
put on a successful battle, please  
contact Jeff Jensen, LBMS Library 
Manager and OBoB coach at 
541.592.2163 or email at: 
jeffrey,jensen@threerivers.k12.or.us 
and he’ll get you all signed up!!

       Viking            Voices 
           “Do you have                          a New Years Resolution?”    

Jessica Kniffin: “To be less indecisive.”

Kaylee Robertson: “Get better at my musical 

instruments.”

Taylor Hanson: “Get a job, so I can have my own 

money.”

Miss Julie: “To listen more and talk less.”

                               

From the LBMS library:

OBoB!!

Muhammad Ali

Alexander 
Hamilton

Elvis Presley

Virginia 
Woolf

Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr.

Historical January Birthdays

DoƄs Ƙƨuƫ sƓƔƝƞnƓ ƧeƄd ƚ ƋiƭtƋƄ 
exƓƫƀ hƞƋƩ wiƓơ ƀcƚƃeƦƈcƒ? 

Theƍ º.O.S anƃ ºƭƔdƘ ÍƨuƧgƄ 
wiƓơ Krƈƒƭƞn Viƃƀƥƞs ƅƫom 
HeƀlƓơy U aƑƄ Ɵƨr Ɠơem!

--------------------------------
S.O.S meƄƓƬ TƮesƃƀƲs ƚƅƭer 

sƂơoƎl, 3:35-5:30…
StuƃƲ ³ƎƮnƆe ƦƄƞtƒ TơurƒƝƀyƒ 

afƓƄƫ sƂơƨol, 3:35- 5:30
ConƓƀƜt KƑƢƬteƍ @ 

kƑiƬtƄƍ.heƀƋƭhƘU@gƌaƈƥ.coƌ Ǝƫ 
sƓoƩ bƘ ƭhe L©ÎS ofƅƈƜƞ to 

siƆƧ Ɣp.

mailto:jeffrey.jensen@threerivers.k12.or.us
mailto:jeffrey.jensen@threerivers.k12.or.us
mailto:kristin.healthyU@gmail.com

